Research Riders Meeting
October 14, 2010

Scott Mullin, Research Riders President, called the meeting to order at 12:01 PM.

There were 7 members present in the 2nd  floor B71 Conference room.

Treasurers Report:

We have a balance of $391.40. We have not received our RRA monies yet.  So far 14 members have not paid.  Those who have not paid will be contacted soon.  We have 23 paid members on the roster at this time.
Old Business:

There was a motion to accept the minutes from the last meeting by Mark Griffin.  Don Moravits 2nd.  With everyone present in favor, the minutes were approved as written.
Road Captains Report:

Louis gave an update on Patrick who later showed up to the meeting.  Patrick gave us details on his accident.  He is recovering from bruising but otherwise is ok.  The lessons learned?  Wearing gear (boots, jacket, gloves, helmet) helped protect Patrick, crash bars on his bike saved his leg serious damage, and  try to seek as long a viewing distance as you can because you never know when idiot drivers are coming at you. 

Mark and James gave the ride report for the annual picnic.  Mark typed up a report with pictures that will be distributed by email following the minutes.  The write-up has also been passed to JoLyn at the Fitness Center and some portion of it should make the next Happy Times.  We hope this gives the club more exposure.
The Landmark game continues…Daniel and Margie found Dustin’s landmark and have provided a new one.  An email was sent out with the new photo October 1.  It is shown below.  So far it remains a mystery.  If no one finds it in the next couple of weeks we will probably send out a hint.  Remember that as the game continues, there is a $15 gas card reward (until we run out) for the first rider to submit a photo of their bike in front of the landmark. 
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NEW BUSINESS:

There was a discussion about organizing a ride, or a couple of rides for October.  Mark sent out a whole list of October events and we discussed  possibly organizing a ride around one of them….
Scott would like to lead a ride to Luckenbach on October 23rd.  The annual Harvest Festival Classic Motorcycle occurs then, and it seems to be a real interesting event and reason to head that way.  Details will follow.

This weekend, Oct  16th, there are bike show events at Gruene and Javelina  Harley, if someone would like to lead a ride centered around these events please contact an officer so we can get details to the group.
We would like to plan a more formal ride for October 30 to Fredericksburg for a visit to The National Museum of the Pacific War, some German food and drink, possibly in conjunction with another groups’ activity.  Karol mentioned leading this ride at last month’s meeting.  If he is not available, anyone else interested should contact one of the officers so we can get this organized.
There is a continuing search for the best way to conduct member to group communications.  Mark, Sandra, and James are looking into a group calendar, like Google, or websites like meetup.com or facebook or evite or whatever… for the most efficient way to do this.  They will get together independently to review the options and present the ideas to the group at the next meeting.
Open Discussion:
A discussion was initiated regarding the spending of group funds.  This could possibly lead to spending limits, such as spending money over $X.XX would require that the entire membership be given a chance to vote rather than the usual vote of those present at a meeting.  This will be brought up as new business at the next meeting.
A survey will be sent out to the membership sometime in the next month in order to determine what members are getting or not getting out of the RRiders group.  This will help us in the future as we plan events etc.  Surveys will also be distributed to non-members at the upcoming Veterans Day parade.
Other Activities:
The SwRI Veterans day parade will take place November 11th.  It was a great event last year and we encourage all Research Riders to participate.  Details will be made available soon, but we will probably Stage in the cafeteria parking lot and do a mile loop around the institute and end up somewhere for short presentation.  Mark Griffin has been appointed this year’s Grand Marshall.  The whole Institute will be receiving details from Craig Witherow sometime soon.  We will send the Riders separate details as they come together.
There was a motion to adjourn by Patrick and second by Don.
The meeting concluded at 1:15 pm.

Next Meeting will likely be re-scheduled to do a conflict with the Veterans Day Parade.  It will probably be moved out to Nov 18th.  A notice with details will be sent out.  
